Mr. Bob Abrams, 5228 Kensington Ave., St. Louis, Mo.

Dear Bob:

I am really ashamed of myself for not answering your communication sooner. I have your letters of February 14 and of April 9th. I have slipped up to the office after closing hours so that I might answer your letters without interruption.

Bob, you read correctly when you read about the tuition being \$75.00 for out of state students. The statisticians figured that it takes \$240.00 per student for the state to educate, and that is the reason the fee is placed as high as it is.

Of course, we could give you work, but you know a boy cannot work too much and go to school. After you wrote the first letter I took some time to check up on your academic ability and find that you are a fine student and a splendid athlete. I would be glad to help you out if there is any way in my power, but the tuition must be paid, and a fellow must eat to live.

I would be very happy to have you consider the University of Kansas, but the financial problem is something that each individual has to work out for himself.

Hoping to hear from you again, and with kindest regards,

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach.